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Term 3 Week 6                                  31st August, 2018 

This Sunday is the  
Twenty-second Sunday in 
Ordinary Time – Year B 
 

The Second Reading for this 
Sunday is from the letter of  
St James 1:17-18, 21-22, 27 
 

Be doers of the word. 
 

It is all that is good, everything that is perfect, which 
is given us from above; it comes down from the 
Father of all light; with him there is no such thing as 
alteration, no shadow of a change. By his own choice 
he made us his children by the message of the truth 
so that we should be a sort of first-fruits of all that he 
had created. 
Accept and submit to the word which has been 
planted in you and can save your souls. But you must 
do what the word tells you, and not just listen to it 
and deceive yourselves. 
Pure, unspoilt religion, in the eyes of God our Father 
is this: coming to the help of orphans and widows 
when they need it, and keeping oneself 
uncontaminated by the world. 
(Ref: Liturgyhelp.com) 
 
Year 5 Family/Parish Mass  
Our next Family/Parish Mass will be celebrated on 
Sunday, 16th September, at 9.30am. All families, 
especially Year 5, are welcome. Mass will be 
followed by morning tea in the Parish House.  
 
Voice of Youth Speaking Competition  
Yesterday, three students 
from Year 6 represented 
Our Lady of Lourdes in the 
Lower Hills Cluster, ‘Voice 
of Youth’ competition. The 
participating schools were 
St Angela’s, Castle Hill, St Michael’s, Baulkham 
Hills, St Paul the Apostle, Winston Hills and Our 
Lady of Lourdes. All the contestants spoke with 
confidence and enthusiasm on a variety of topics. 
Our representatives and their topics were 
Olivia Nesci – ‘Distractions’ 
Rhecha Pathak – ‘Poverty’ 
Maddison Starkey – ‘Kathrine Switzer’ 
We are extremely proud of our students and 
congratulate them on their speeches. They were 
extremely well written and delivered with perfection! 
Fantastic work children! 
Congratulations to Rhecha Pathak who received the 
Social Justice Award for her speech. 
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Social Skills 

Sympathy 
Our thoughts and prayers are with 
the Gersbach  family on the death 
of Mr Gersbach’s father, Greg 
Gersbach, grandfather to Holly 
(4L). 
 
School Fees 
Please finalise your 2018 School Fees promptly. 
School fees were due on 29th August, 2018. We 
appreciate your attention to this matter. 
 
Mrs Little 
Congratulations to Mrs Little (3LH) who is 
expecting a baby in 2019. 
 
 
 
Jersey Day 2018 
Thank you to all 
the students who 
took part in Jersey 
Day today. 
 
 
 
 
Scholastic Book Club 
This week the students all 
received a Scholastic 
Book Club brochure. 
Orders are to be done 
online or using the LOOP 
app. (Please see below) 
All orders will be 
delivered and distributed 
at school by the end of 
Term 3. All orders must 
be in by Friday 16th 
September.  
If you have any questions 
please contact Mrs 
Neylan. 

Respect, Integrity and Conflict Resolution 
 

 
 
 Standing up for yourself 



Congratulations 
Alina Onis is a Level 5 
Rhythmic Gymnast and trains 
12 hours per week at ARG 
club. 
Alina achieved 3 gold medals 
(individual and group routines) 
at an Invitational 
Competition in 
Yotala Club earlier 
this year. Recently 
she competed at the  
NSW State Multiples 
Championships and 
was placed 3rd in a 
group division. She also received a gold medal at the 
NSW invitational competition in clubs and qualified 
(was selected) to go to NSW State Championship 
Competition that was held on Saturday, 25th August, 
2018. She placed 2nd in hoop, 4th in clubs and 7th 
overall in the level 5 Junior Division. This is a 
fantastic achievement for Alina, as she was one of 
the youngest in her division, she just turned 8 and 
most of her competitors are 10 years old. 
 
 
 
Irish Dancing 
Congratulations to Sheena King on 
becoming the NSW State Champion 
2018 for Irish Dancing.  
 
 
 
OLOL Social and 
Fundraising Committee 
Group Trivia Night 
Saturday, 15th 
September 7.00pm for 
7:30pm start.  
$15 entry and maximum 
8 people per table.  
Gather your friends for a full table or send in a few 
names and we will organise a table for you.  
Look for the order form at the end of today's 
newsletter. 
Book your table by returning your form and money 
to school by September 7th. 
Looking forward to seeing many parents and friends 
there! 
 

Petite Pupils Playgroup 
Petite Pupils Playgroup for 
children 0-5 meets each 
Tuesday from 9.00am - 
11.00am in the Parish Hall. 
New members are welcome! 
It is a great way to meet other 
children and parents who also 
attend the school. 
Enquiries to Jenny Badaoui 0415 705 913 or Kate 
Rose 0423 883 181. 

Cyber Safety 
(Please see attached flyers).  
 
Diocesan Athletics 
Last Friday, was the Diocesan Athletics Carnival at 
Blacktown International Sportspark and once again 
Our Lady of Lourdes finished with some outstanding 
results.  
A big congratulations to Joshua Cetinic for receiving 
Junior Boys Runner-Up Age Champion and Lauren 
McQuaid for receiving Senior Girls Runner-Up Age 
Champion.  
The following students also achieved some excellent 
results on the day and will now compete at the 
MacKillop Athletics Track and Field Championships 
on the 24th September. 
Antonia Baranowski, Lily Johnston, Emma 
McMillan, Lauren McQuaid, Ava Smith, Angelina 
Zalloua, Joshua Cetinic, Isaac Chevalier, Samuel 
Polley, Paul Mejalli, Nicholas McNally. 
Good luck to this long list of students. You have 
done an excellent job to make it this far and we wish 
you all the best for your next competition.  
 
Coles Vouchers 
During first and second term, many students from K-
6 brought in Coles Vouchers. Our Lady of Lourdes 
was able to purchase lots of new sports equipment 
for our school with the amount of vouchers that were 
collected. 
The following items were purchased: 
Junior Secondary AFL Balls, Junior Primary AFL 
Balls, Foam Footballs, Stucco Set Kit (Velcro Bibs), 
Ball Launchers, Portable AFL Goals with Rubber 
Base 
The students and teachers are looking forward to 
putting all this new equipment to good use! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Baulkham Hills Brumbies 
Congratulations to the Under 10s and Under 11s 
Baulkham Hills Brumbies rugby league teams who 
won their respective grand finals last Sunday, 26th 
August. 
OLOL boys represented in the teams include Samuel 
Polley, Ben Hyde, Tiger Lotoaniu, Joseph Wesser, 
Luke Hassarati , Harrison Qummou, Jasper King and 
Jaden De Guzman. The Under 10s were coached by 
John Polley and trained by Charlie Hassarati. 
Special congratulations to Samuel Polley who was 
named man-of-the-match and MVP for the under 10s 
competition. 



Youth Group 
Hey all, these 
coming weeks for 
youth at the Parish 
of Baulkham Hills. 
Years 5-6: 
9/09/2018 from 
4.00-5:30pm at the 
Downey Room, we'll be having a 'spiritually buff' 
afternoon, exploring the relationship between the 
physical and the spiritual, as well as having a heap of 
food, games and activities! 
Years 7-8: 9/09/2018 from 4.00-5:30pm at the Old 
Church at St Michael's, we are encouraging you to 
bring a friend or two, for an afternoon of food, 
friends, and activities, all in the form of a trivia 
bonanza! Look forward to seeing you there. 
All Ages: 
Our Youth Mass, will be held from 6.00-7.00pm, a 
great way to meet other youth and get involved in 
our ministries happening around the church!   
Sports Day: For Years 5-12, we will be hosting a 
sports day at the Old Church, from 12.00-1:30pm, on 
the 15/09/2018 
If you have any other questions or concerns feel free 
to call the youth minister Paul Fam on 0407 773 174, 
or send an email through to: 
youth@parishofbaulkhamhills.org.au 
 
OLMC Parramatta Open Morning Tour 
Our Lady of Mercy College Parramatta warmly 
invites you to attend our Open Morning Tour on 
Wednesday, 5 September, 2018. 
Tour the College and discover how a Mercy 
Education empowers girls to expand beyond what 
they know they can be and enjoy a ‘comfortable cup 
of tea’ with the College Leadership Team.  
The College is now enrolling for 2020. 
Visit www.olmc.nsw.edu.au to reserve your place or 
contact the Registrar 8838 1222 to discuss how your 
daughter can become a Mercy Girl. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SCHOOL EVENTS  

September 
Sun 2nd 

 
Father’s Day 

Tues 4th Year 6 Book Tasting 

Thurs 6th Peer Support 
9.30am Mass Year 3 
Priest visit Year 4 
Reconciliation 4L 

Fri 7th MacKillop Cricket Trials 
Cluster Meeting 

Mon 10th First Reconciliation 

Tues 11th 2.20pm K-6 Assembly Kindergarten 
First Reconciliation 

Thurs 13th Peer Support 
9.30am Mass Year 2 
Priest Visit Year 5 
Reconciliation 4W 

Fri 14th Infants Sports Carnival 

Sun 16th 9.30am Year 5 Family/Parish Mass 

Tues 18th Year 6 Science Exhibition 

Wed 19th Year 5 Shrek Day 

mailto:youth@parishofbaulkhamhills.org.au
http://www.olmc.nsw.edu.au








Father’s Day Breakfast 
 
Thank you to everyone who helped prepare the delicious Father’s Day Breakfast today. It was great to see so 
many in attendance. Thank you also to all those who prepared the Father’s Day Stall and helped serving on the 
stall. We really appreciate all the support of our wonderful parents. 
























